
February 16, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
 
+ League Raffle Winner Caleb Pipes $48.00 donated to League . 
 
+ Members & Guest Present: 
   Guest, A.B.Granthan  MCL State Commandant. 
   Members, Rusty Alums, Perry Caldwell, Ron Russell, Harry Waites, Caleb Pipes, Larry Morgan, 
    Phillip Martin, Bill Broome, John Reichmann, Grady Jones, Bob Jonson, Earl Allen, 
   Harry Hooper, Gene Stanaland, Johnny Meagher, Matt Wilson. 
 
+Ron Russell opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 
+ All League Officers Present: Rusty Alums, Matt Wilson, John Reichmann, Bob Jonson, Grady 
Jones, Gene Stanaland, Ron Russell. 
 
+Old Business: emailed last meeting minutes 01/19/2019 to forty-one league members with 
email address. Snail mailed minutes to three members without email. 
 
+ Gene Stanaland up dated email address/phone numbers of league officers as requested by 
Kenya Thomas State Adjutant. 
 
+ Our league membership stands at forty-four members with one new application in process, 
Kenny Hill. 
 
+ Beginning Bank Balance...…………..$ 9,714.52 
   Toys for Tots, earmarked…………….$    945.00 
   Scholarship Fund earmarked..……  $ 1,020.00 
   Available Balance...……………………..$ 7,749.52 
 
+ New Business: 
    Rusty & John along with Gunny Garcia and Montgomery Marines participated in funeral for 
Mr. K.C. Jones of Opelika. 
    Food Bank Detail for February, Rusty, Gene, Perry, Harry Hooper, John, Harry Waites. 
    Rusty, Grady, John, presented Auburn Police Officer James Park $600.00 in memory of his  
    nine year old daughter who succumbed to cancer. 
 
+ Following schedule for the Billy Stelpflug Detachment election of officers, 2019 through 2020. 
   March 2019 Nomination of officers. 
   April    2019 Voting of those nominated. 
   May    2019 Installation of elected officers 
 
+  State Commandant Grantham spoke at length on a variety of subjects and fielded many 
questions. 
    The need to update our leagues Bylaws to reflect changes in State Bylaws. 



     Marion Military Institute to receive $ 3,000.00 from State Bank Account. 
     State Quarterly Meeting in June, Guntersville State Park. 
    Don Fisher current Sr vice Commandant will become State Commandant in June replacing 
A.B. Grantham. 
    State Auto Tag redesign regarding M.G.A. 
    State Tag Fund monies ($90,000.00) to be invested in Morgan Stanley. 
     
+ Next MCL Social Tuesday March 12, 2019 Durango Mexican Restaurant, assemble 1730 hrs. 
Please contact Earl Allen 334-749-4138, or earl.allen@myops.net if you plan to attend and how 
many. 
 
+ Prayers for Auburn Police Officer Justin Sandler shot in the line of duty in Opelika. 
 
+ One new member in January Caleb Bray, Kenny Hill in February. Let's keep the streak going by 
adding one new member each month the remainder of 2019. 
 
                                                                                Semper Fi John 
 
 


